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CURRENT COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

 (As on 28th February 2016) 

CHAIRMAN  Martin Marks  

DEPUTY CHAIRMAN & SECRETARY  Pam Ingram  

TREASURER  Antoinette Ashworth  

COMMITTEE MEMBERS  

Stuart Ashworth                (Membership and public transport)  

Chris Austin  (Road etc. infrastructure)  

Michael Chapman  (Events)  

Ray Harding  (Fundraising, publicity & liaison with Lee 

       Business Association) 

Caroline Hodkinson              (Health)  

Richard Mackay                  (Newsletter)  

Brian Mansbridge                (Planning and Daedalus liaison )  

Alison Roast   (Planning and Daedalus liaison )  

Jayne Sime  

Zoe Wakefield                   (Education)  

All committee members can be contacted by email at leeresidents@hotmail.com, by mail to 
24, Swanage Road, Lee-on-Solent, PO13 9JW or via our secretary on 023 92 551547. 

Stuart Ashworth maintains the membership list and can be contacted at: 

membership@leeresidents.org.uk or by phone on 023 92 553033. 

GAZEB0 FOR LOAN 

The Associationõs 10ft x 10ft gazebo is available to borrow 
in  return  for a donation  to  Lee  Residentsõ. Ideal for  
entertainment in the garden. For more information please 
contact Ray Harding on 023 92 551706 or via our website. 

A NOTE FROM THE EDITOR 
This is the largest Newsletter we have produced, partially due to the importance of      
informing you about the proposed Interconnector at Daedalus. As an experiment we are 
producing it in A4 size so articles do not go over so many pages as would be the case with 
the smaller A5 size. 
 
We would appreciate your comments on whether you prefer this size or would prefer we 
revert to A5 size. Please let us know by emailing leeresidents@hotmail.com or dropping a 
note addressed to Lee Residents into the Bookshop in the High Street or into the Lee 
Residents mailbox in Tesco (see page 13). 
 
I would like to take this opportunity of thanking Antoinette Ashworth who puts the 
Newsletter together and adds all the illustrations and pictures. 
Richard Mackay 

mailto:leeresidents@hotmail.com
mailto:membership@leeresidents.org.uk
mailto:leeresidents@hotmail.com
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LEE RESIDENTSõ ASSOCIATION UPCOMING EVENTS 

Annual General Meeting 

and talk by Geoff Pell-  òDaedalus, the Early Daysó 

Tuesday, 22nd March at 7:30 p.m. 

in the Methodist Church Hall, High Street. 

Admission is free to members.  

Transforming Primary Care in Gosport 
 

Dr Donal Collins on the changes happening to Primary 
Health Care in Gosport 

Tuesday, 24th May at 7:30 p.m. 

in the Methodist Church Hall, High Street. 
Admission is free to members  

Haslar Site Development 
 

Joe Hynes MSCSI MRICS of Harcourt Developments 

Tuesday, 28th June at 7:30 p.m. 

in the Methodist Church Hall, High Street. 

Admission is free to members. 

Development of Daedalus Waterfront and Daedalus Park 
 

Jeremy Herring of the Homes and Community Agency 
Tuesday, 27th September at 7:30 p.m. 

 
in the Methodist Church Hall, High Street. 

Admission is free to members. 

Heritage WalksñLee Historic Waterfront 
10:00am lasting approx. 90 minutes 

 
Meet at Elmore Car Park. All Welcome. 
Next dates: 5th April, 3rd May, 7th June 

More details on the website 

BOOST regular event every 3rd Wednesday of each month 
9:00am to 12:30pm 

 
in the Methodist Church Hall, High Street. All Welcome. 
Dates: 16th  March, 20th  April, 18th May, 15th June 

 
More details on the website 
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 CHAIRMANõS REPORT 
Interconnector  
Many members will have become aware of the truly massive shed   
proposed for the north eastern end of the Daedalus site. It is about 
the same size as the Dry Stack at Portchester, it will operate 24/7 
and Peel Common housing is only 300 yards away.   
 
National Gridõs preferred site at Chilling was dismissed by Hants. C.C. last year before we 
really knew what was happening. Suitable land at Fawley was sold last year to a newly 
formed property company for housing. National Grid claims that compulsory purchase of 
either site is not possible because an alternative site ð Daedalus ð exists. We are    
checking the validity of this statement. 
 
I have joined forces with the Chairs of Peel Common and Hill Head Residentsõ               
Associations and had a meeting to discuss our concerns with Caroline Dinenage, MP, on 
17th February and afterwards with 8 senior staff from National Grid and 6 local       
councillors. The outcome of these discussions does not look good. We now have to decide 
on whether it is worth pursuing a campaign to oppose the project with a limited chance of 
success and/or concentrate our efforts on measures to reduce the impact. If you or    
anyone you know has expert knowledge in this area, we would be very grateful for some 
impartial advice. 
 
The topic is covered in more detail in the dedicated report on page 15. 
 
500 Houses in Daedalus  
You may have seen the recent media announcement of about 200 new homes in the      
Waterfront area. Not a surprise as the Local Plan includes 500 homes for Daedalus of 
which 251 already have planning permission. One hopes that local planning also covers the 
increased need for schools, doctors and dentists? However, I have it from a very reliable 
insider referring to Lee schools: òé.. I have to stress that there are no school places 
available, except a few at Lee Infantsõó. 
 
Village Green mandate  
Members will be aware that we have widely circulated a mandate to establish the local 
view on whether we should proceed with an application to have the remaining piece of 
land, next to the vicarage site, declared a òVillage Greenó. This would prevent any building 
on the site. We gave St Faithõs PCC the opportunity to state its view in the mandate.    
Results to date are strongly in favour of proceeding to register the land as a òvillage 
greenó. See page 38. 
 
Fire Brigade Consultation 
As you will see from the article by HCC Councillor Chris Carter on page xx input to the 
consultation closed in December. The feedback received was considered at a meeting of 
the Fire and Rescue Authority on 24th February 2016. See page 22. 
 
Library Consultation  
Input to this consultation closed on 16th January. More information is on page 31. 
 
Social Evening 
Possibly our best ever ð see page 12 for more details.  
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Committee Members 
A big welcome to Caroline Hodkinson who has kindly taken on the health role. She is a     
former orthopaedic nursing sister. 
Also to Jayne Sime who was originally brought up in Lee and has returned with her young 
family. She has a professional background in business development and a strong grasp of 
digital media matters. She has been campaigning for Lee school place allocations for Lee 
residents. 
 
Sadly, we now have a vacancy for environmental and nature matters after Richard Hedley 
passed away. (Richard is recognised more formally on page 7.) 
 
Anyone with an interest in environmental and nature matters please contact me. 
 
Martin Marks 
chair@leeresidents.org.uk 

OBITUARY-  

MAURICE BELL 

I am sure many of you will 
know that Lee-on-Solent 
lost  one   of    its    finest 
gentlemen on 22nd  Nov. 
2015. He was 96 and up 
until last year was still   
involved in  planning     
matters in  Lee.  For  over 22 years he served on 
our committee,  first  as  a  Secretary  and  then  
becoming our expert on planning.   

Maurice was instrumental in many ways in the   
development of the Residentsõ Association as we 
know it now.  Without his crucial input the      
Association may have folded.  He, along with a 
few other committee members, constructed a 
new committee to take the Association forward. 

Maurice put in hours of detailed research in    
order to produce comments for many of GBCõs 
planning documents at the consultation stage 
over controversial issues of development, such as 
Cherque Farm.  He played an essential part in 
campaigning against the proposal to extract 
gravel from the Daedalus runway which would 
have destroyed any hope of aviation remaining on 
Daedalus.  The Association objected to this   
proposal and Maurice helped put together the 
opposition case presented at a public inquiry.  
This took many days and nights to collate our  
objections but he succeeded in persuading the 
Inspector at the inquiry that the airfield should 
be retained. 

Maurice was also involved in         
implementing the need for policies 
for Marine Parade, which has helped 
to prevent further overlarge block 
development taking over the     
character of this area.  He wanted 
to ensure that measures were in 
place so that any further             
developments were controlled and 
of ôgood designõ and were not          
detrimental to the overall character 
and appearance of the area. The 
policy on the òMarine Parade Area 
of Special Characteró was             
incorporated into the Local Plan and, 
at a later date, into the             
Supplementary Planning Document 
for Marine Parade.          

Maurice had the ability and a way 
with words to present his point of 
view succinctly while his attention 
to detail was incredible.  Over the 
25 years he was involved with the 
LRA he mastered the complexities 
of Planning.  I will always remember 
one important point he used to     
remind the committee and me of: 
òYou only have one opportunity to 
comment or make a difference     
before the document is approved 
and set in stoneó.  He proved how 
important it is to examine          
documents and planning applications 
to see that they would be              
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OBITUARY-  RICHARD HEDLEY 

The Association is very 
sad to tell you that 
Richard passed away 
peacefully on Saturday, 
23rd January. He was 
aged 80. 

 

He was an active      
Association committee  
member and was heavily 
involved in local wildlife and environmental 
matters. His regular òWildlife in Leeó     
articles were a regular feature in our 
Newsletter and received many             
compliments. He led walks in the Alver  
Valley and Browndown in which   members 
participated.  

 

He was a trustee of the Hampshire and 
Isle of Wight Wildlife Trust from 1974 
until 2006 and continued to be actively   
involved thereafter. In particular, he was 
the volunteer     warden of Chappetõs Copse 
in the Meon valley.  

 

He will be sadly missed 
and we extend our          
condolences to his wife, 
Jean, children Aiden,   
Rachel and Helen as well 
as his grand- and great 
grandchildren. 

acceptable within our community.   

Mauriceõs legacy to us is a properly          
organised, knowledgeable and active       
residentsõ association which has the best 
interest of all who live in Lee at its heart.  
He  will be remembered by many people and 
sorely missed for his enthusiastic    partici-
pation in our community.     

 Alison Roast 

GOSPORT OLDER PERSONSõ  
FORUM (GOPF) 

 

 

 

 

 

GOPF will be holding an open meeting    
entitled òIn the know - looking towards 
your future" from 10.15 a.m. to 12:45 p.m. 
on Friday, 15th April in Holy Trinity 
Church, Trinity Green, Gosport. 

There will be legal advice on wills, powers 
of attorney, equity release and advice on 
later life planning with question and      
answer sessions. Questions can be sent in 
advance to:                        

gosportopforum@hotmail.co.uk.  

The event is free - all are welcome, Doors 
open 9:40 a.m. when free tea and coffee 
will be served. 

SAFER GOSPORT DAY 

This free event will be held in and 
around Gosport Town Hall on 19th 
March between 11:00 a.m. and 2:00 
p.m. 

Amongst the activities for all ages will 
be: 

¶ Displays and     
information from 
the emergency    
services as well as 
Hampshire and   
Gosport Councils. 
 

¶ Free bicycle coding and the chance 
to have your bike òMoTõdó by the 
òbike doctoró. 

 
¶ For younger people, face painting 
and a visit by Firemen Sam 

mailto:gosportopforum@hotmail.co.uk
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LEE BROWNIES 

The 2nd Lee Brownies who meet at the Methodist Church are           
celebrating their 60th birthday.  The unit was first registered in 1956 
and throughout this year the girls will be looking at Brownie traditions 
and what it was like being a Brownie in 1956.  They are hoping to hold a 
celebration party later in the year.  Anyone who is able to share    
memories of being a Brownie in Lee during the 50s and 60s would be 
very welcome to come along to talk to the girls.  Please contact Pam on 
02392 551547 if you would like to be involved in this.  

Also, it would be wonderful to celebrate this event by having one or two new adult helpers 
to support the unit.  Please contact Pam if you are able to spare an hour and a half each 
week to work with this very enthusiastic and lively pack. 

Pam Ingram. 

ALL SEASONSõ CHARITY SUPPORT 
 
KIDS Charity 
KIDS is a national charity that supports disabled children, young people and their       
families. It has no connection with the troubled Kidsõ Company charity that has been 
much in the news recently. 
 
Debbie and Peter Patterson of All Seasons in Lee High Street have actively fundraised 
for their Fareham based services and would like to offer sincere thanks to all who have 
kindly contributed towards their  fundraising, with the total raised by the end of 2015 
standing at Ã28,952. 
 
Farm4Life 
Debbie and Peter are now fundraising for òFarm4Lifeó, a Stubbington based charity 
whose aim is to support the poor and vulnerable through education and the provision of 
resources, to encourage self-sufficiency within individuals and small businesses. 
 
The current project which fundraising will support will provide fresh water for a small 
village in Ghana. This is one of a number of projects supported by Farm4Life within the 
same village. 

LEE FESTIVAL OF THE ARTS 

This event will take place at various venues in Lee-on-Solent from 
1st to 9th July.  Performing and visual artists will be exhibiting 
their   talent, be it choirs, bands, singers, theatre, photography, 
painting, crafts, dancing et al. This is a joint collaboration between 
St. Faithõs Church, Lee Residents, Lee Players, Lowry Art Group, 
Lee Choral Society and volunteers from residents of Lee.  Ensure 
that you are not left out of the excitement and keep up to date 

with the programme at www.leefestivalofthearts.org.uk. 

Most businesses in Lee-on-Solent are involved in this exciting festival, whether on the        
seafront, side alleys, High Street or elsewhere.  Please ensure that you have the dates in 
your diary and remember to keep updated with the programme on the website. 

http://www.leefestivalofthearts.org.uk
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TITCHFIELD HAVEN ð A National Nature Reserve on our Doorstep 

Iõve lived in Lee-on-Solent now for the best 
part of 40 years and for the first half of that 
period was sadly unaware that we had a        
nationally recognised nature reserve right on 
our doorstep. Iõd driven past it a few times 
without giving it a thought ð then one day,  de-
cided to venture in. And what a wonderful sur-
prise! Bird hides to sit in overlooking      man-
made scrapes (shallow pondsύ, a boarded walk 
through the woods, green meadows to gaze 
over ð and literally hundreds of birds! The history of the area is fascinating in itself. In 
the 16th century, the River Meon was navigable as far as the port of Titchfield until it 
started silting up. A canal was constructed (which still exists today ð itõs what many of us 
think of as the ôriverõ walk between Titchfield and the shore) and, as part of the           
construction, the River Meon estuary was dammed, creating the wetlands that now form 
Titchfield Haven nature reserve. 

The reserve itself is open virtually all year round ð only closing for a couple of days over 
Christmas. There are no fewer than 8 hides dotted around the reserve, some having only 
been constructed in the last couple of years. The hides overlook scrapes, reed beds and 
meadows so there is an abundance of waders, geese, ducks and reed-dwelling birds to see 
all year round. Some of the star species to have been seen recently include marsh harriers, 
spoonbills and, if one is very lucky ð perhaps a bittern. In summer, the reed beds are full 
of summer visitors, the scrapes are full of nesting gulls and terns (you can hear the sound 
from the Meon Shore Road!)  and for the last 4-5 years avocets have nested on the        
reserve. There is virtually everything an ornithologist could wish for but in addition to 
birds, there are plenty of roe deer on the meadows, at least one badger sett alongside the 
boarded walk and water voles were very recently re-introduced to the reserve and are 
multiplying! In the last couple of years, even otters have been caught on camera ð but you 
would have to be extremely lucky to see these nocturnal creatures in daylight. 

The reserve is owned by HCC and entry is currently Ã4.00 for adults with concessions for 
pensioners and children. There are also family passes (cheaper for two adults and two  
children) and annual passes if you are very keen. Entry to the visitor centre (a shop and an 
educational area for children) and the tea rooms is, of course, free. There is also a free 
hide just by the visitor centre to give you a flavour of what it is like to sit in one. In      
addition to a self-guided tour of the reserve the staff also hold regular events throughout 
the year for people of all ages and experience ð from bird ringing (for those who want to 
get up early!) to shore-side adventures for kids.  

There are permanent (HCC) staff always present in the centre but these are supported by 
volunteers who help out in the shop, patrol the reserve or attend work parties. If you are 
keen on the outdoors then youõll find volunteering is very worthwhile ð Iõve been doing it 
for over 10 years now and enjoy every minute. So, if youõre like me and have driven the 
back route to Titchfield or walked up to the harbour and wondered whatõs on the other 
side of that lovely bridge and sluice by the visitor centre ð call in and explore a wonderful 
nature reserve right on Lee-on-Solentõs door step. And if you really like it, why not become 
a volunteer ð no previous experience necessary! Just drop in to the visitor centre or ring 
the centre on 01329 662145. 

 Mark Wagstaff 
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Titchfield Haven 
Reserve Map 

NEW COMMUNAL NOTICE 
BOARD FOR LEE ð òhopefully  
coming soon!!ó 

As some of you will have noticed, our Lee 
Community Noticeboard 
(situated next to the 
new cash point/phone 
box on the High Street) 
has not been serviced 
since last autumn and is 
in a very dilapidated,  
weather-beaten condition. Unfortunately 
GBC can no longer support servicing any of 
their local noticeboards due to the       
continued need to meet their reduced 
budgets.  

Thanks to Councillor Graham Burgess, who 
understands the local need for such a    
noticeboard, he has used his devolved 
budget to finance a new board, on        
condition that Lee Residentsõ Association     
provides the manpower to run and manage 
it. As usual, we have no shortage of       
volunteers within our committee and 
therefore have welcomed Grahamõs      
proposal with open arms!  

Full procedures and rules for posting on 
the new Lee noticeboard are being drawn 
up for agreement with GBC at the moment, 
but already we can inform you that (as in 
the past) information will be restricted to 
non-profit organisations serving the needs 
of the community with no posters for    
political or sale purposes being acceptable. 
Also, every supplied poster will have to be 
A5 sized, with the only three A4 slots 
available on the board being used for a list 
of councillors & contacts and the          
procedures to follow for posting notices. 
The latter will also be added to our     
website as soon as they become òofficialó. 

The timing and position of the new         
noticeboard are still to be finalised,      
although the position is expected to be 
close to the current board. We thank  
Graham for championing this initiative. 

ARTIFACTS AND HISTORIC 
ITEMS ON DISPLAY IN LEE 
LIBRARY 

Recent additions are photographs   
taken at HMS Daedalus of the        
survivors from HMS Ark Royal that 
was sunk in November 1941 off Malta, 
a bronze model of the Supermarine 
S6B aircraft and a painting of a plane 
by a member of the Fleet Air Arm           
Association. 
 
A number of Commission (deployment) 
books of the HMS 
Hermes, Eagle and 
Victorious 1966-
1972 period were  
offered but are too 
big for the display     
cabinet. It has been 
suggested that the 
books be donated to 
the Naval Records 
collection in the  
Gosport Discovery 
Centre. 
 
We are looking for further items to 
display in Lee Library. If you have any 
that you are willing to loan to Lee   
Residentsõ Association, please contact 
Ray Harding on 023 92 551706 or via 
our website. 



мм 

QUESTION AND ANSWER SESSION WITH LOCAL 
COUNCILLORS 
 
On the evening of 26th January we were delighted to welcome        
Councillors John Beavis and Graham Burgess to answer membersõ     
questions. We had apologies from Councillors Piers Bateman and Chris 
Carter. 
 
Interconnector  
John Beavis opened the evening with a short illustrated talk on the IFA2 
Interconnector, provisionally planned to be built on the Peel    Common end 
of the Daedalus site.  
 
This subject is referred to in the Chairmanõs report and is covered in   
detail in the article on page 15 so all the concerns are not repeated here. 
 
In addition to the concerns expressed elsewhere, additional points raised by the       
Councillors were: 
¶ the plant is outside the aims of Daedalus as an Economic Development Zone. Once    
constructed the plant will only provide about 3 jobs.  

 
¶ the development is proposed to be built partly on land designated as an area of             
bio-diversity & habitat creation in the Fareham Borough Council Development Plan.  

 
Speedfields Park egress and local roads 
Problems in leaving the Park (Asda etc.) at busy times were raised because of the       
combination of the new 40mph dual carriageway and the Collingwood access traffic lights. 
It was reported that HCC is looking into the optimum sequencing of the lights.  
Funds for the second half of the new road down to the Peel Common roundabout have 
been approved. It was noted that the old road by the houses and garage would become an      
access-only road. It was suggested that by using operable barriers it could be used as an 
emergency road if the new road became blocked. The councillors offered to pass this on.  
Funding for the Stubbington bypass is not yet in place. 
 
The field next to the Bun Penny 
The horses have gone. GBC owns the field and council committees will need to make a    
decision on its future but this is not on their agenda until at least March. 
 
Buses 
A question was raised about the limited bus services in the area. The bus company First 
will not run buses on non-profitable routes. Gosport Older Personsõ Forum is producing a  
booklet showing alternatives to First. Arrangements are being made for bus pass holders 
to make free use of CEMAST College buses outside peak periods ( see page 29). 
 
Daedalus Waterfront (more information on page 33) 
There is still no preferred developer for the whole site and it is likely to be split into 
smaller parcels for development. The planned housing will be built from the slipway,      
behind the existing flats in the direction of Ross House. When questioned about the risk 
of even more housing, it was stated that the industrial development being encouraged 
should deter private housing being mixed in. 
 
Junior School results (more information on page 27) 
The recent online results showed that Lee Junior Schoolõs results for the percentage 
achieving Level 4 in reading, writing and maths were much lower than other local and      
national averages and were declining. Councillors undertook to pass on the question to the 
HCC councillor responsible. 
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Mixed use paths 
It was asked if the shared cycle and pedestrian path along 
the seafront could be changed to a divided path. The answer 
was that it is HCC policy to have shared paths and that they 
would not be changed. 
 
Lee allotments 
A consultation is underway to seek views on either the Council or a Gosport allotment     
association operating all the allotments. Lee allotment holders seem to have received    
little or no information. The consultation results have not yet been completed but a     
decision would be made by a GBC board. 
 
Allotment holders will be able to attend and could make a presentation. There are         
currently 187 applications for allotment plots and the council is trying to 
find more sites. 
 
Library consultation (more information on page 31) 
It was pointed out that the recent consultation placed Lee library in 
category 3 of a 4  tier system. Was there a threat to the library and 
what was the process? Members were informed that Andrew Gibson  
was the Executive Member dealing with this. 
(andrew.gibson@hants.gov.uk). 

MEMBERSõ SOCIAL EVENING 

Once again, in 2015, the Lee Residentsõ Christmas social was a great success.  It is  always 
a lovely opportunity for residents to meet together and chat with Committee members and 
Ward Councillors.  

Many thanks to Richard     
Mackay for organising 
the food and wine, to 
the band òBastringueó 
for providing the music, 
to Pam and June for 
manning the kitchen, to 
Ray for seeking raffle 
prizes from local      
businesses  and to the 
caretaker at St. Faithõs 
for setting out the     
tables and clearing up 
afterwards.  

 

This event is free to 
members but those present showed their support by generously   buying raffle tickets to 
help cover expenses.  The 2016 Social is booked for November  26t h ð do come and join us. 

mailto:andrew.gibson@hants.gov.uk
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NEW CONTACT POINT FOR LEE RESIDENTSõ ASSOCIATION 

Whilst our friends in The Bookshop continue to be of invaluable help as a friendly and 
personal contact point for our members to contact us regarding membership applications, 
renewals and general correspondence, we have become increasingly aware that an out of 
office hours drop-off point (especially during òrenewal seasonó) would greatly assist some 
of our members who do not get into the village during the day. 

The staff at the Tesco Express on Pier Street have now kindly allowed us to place a Lee 
Residentsõ locked Post Box in their premises. It is fixed to 
a column close to the right hand side of the front door, 
above their trolley stack and next to the check-out tills. 

This new contact point will be open all the time that Tesco 
is open, allowing you to drop off applications and renewals 
any time between 6a.m. and 11p.m., seven days a week.  
Membership Application Forms will not be available from 
Tesco.  These can still be obtained from The Bookshop or 
printed in the comfort of your home or office from our 
website at   www.leeresidents.org.uk  

ROADS 
 
Update on Roadworks and Improvement schemes in the area 
There is not much new to report on the various schemes over the winter 
months when short working days and bad weather evidently reduce 
productivity. 
 
Newgate Lane (Tanners Lane to Longfield Avenue)     
   
This scheme has now been completed. Landscaping carried out in the autumn should bear 
fruit this spring. 
 
A27 St Margaretõs Roundabout  
 
As previously said: the work at the A27/St Margaretõs roundabout aims to improve the 
management of traffic, ease congestion at peak times, and improve pedestrian and cycle 
facilities. 
 
The scheme includes: 
¶ traffic signals on the A27 Southampton Road, Cartwright Drive and Warsash Road   
approaches to the roundabout, together with traffic signals and additional lanes on the 
circulating carriageway of the roundabout,  

¶ additional traffic lanes on both of the A27 Southampton Road approaches to the 
roundabout,  

¶ widened traffic lanes on the Cartwright Drive approach to the roundabout to better 
accommodate lorries, and reassignment so that lane 1 is for turning left towards       
Fareham, and lane 2 is for all other destinations, 

¶ a right turn lane into The Holiday Inn from Cartwright Drive, 
¶ a separate traffic lane into the ôShellõ  filling station and shop, 
¶ a shared use pedestrian and cycle route on the north side of the A27 with signal con-
trolled crossing facilities across Cartwright Drive, and across the A27 on the west 
side of the roundabout. 
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A27 Segensworth to Titchfield improvement scheme 
 
As part of òImproving Access to Fareham and Gosportó, improvements are proposed on 
the A27 Southampton Road  between the A27 Segensworth roundabout and the junction 
with Mill Lane at Titchfield. This scheme has been planned to start in spring 2016 and will 
take about one year to complete. 
 
The proposals aim to; 
 
¶ up-grade the existing single carriageway sections of this route to 
provide two lanes in each direction, 

¶ provide a third lane to the nearside of the A27 Southampton Road 
approach to the Segensworth Roundabout, 

¶ retain the existing 40mph speed limit along the A27 Southampton 
Road, 

¶ retain the existing right turn lane into Hambrookõs Garden Centre 
and ban U-turns at this location, 

¶ retain and modify the existing signal controlled crossing at Titch-
field Park Road, 

¶ provide an off-road pedestrian and cycle facility along the north side of the A27 
Southampton Road between the existing signal controlled crossing at Titchfield Park 
Road and Mill Lane, 

¶ modify the junction with Southampton Hill to enable U-turns (from west to west), and 
ban right turns from Southampton Hill towards Fareham.  Also to improve the         
uncontrolled pedestrian crossing facilities here, 

¶ relocate the existing eastbound bus stop and lay-by from opposite Titchfield Primary 
School to outside Titchfield Mill, just east of Mill Lane. 

Stubbington Bypass overview 

The plan is that this Ã30 million bypass will: 

¶ divert traffic around the outskirts of Stubbington and reduce journey time and peak 
hour congestion on to and off the Gosport peninsula, 

¶ remove transport barriers to growth and encourage investment and regeneration, 

¶ improve connectivity and provide additional road network resilience. 

 
Planning permission has now been given for the Stubbington Bypass.   
However, the funding has not yet been secured and the start date of 
2017/18 could well be delayed. The approved scheme is from a junction 
just to the west of Peel Common roundabout and it will run in an arc to 
the north of Stubbington, crossing Mays Lane, joining the main Stubbington/Titchfield 
road at a junction south of Hollam farm shop. 

 

Newgate Lane ð southern section.  

Planning permission has also been given to start this project in 2017/18 and funding has 
been allocated which allows land acquisition to take place. The approved scheme for this 
project is a new road to the east, and roughly parallel, to the existing Newgate Lane. It 
will start from the newly completed works at Tanners Lane and join Peel Common     
roundabout. The existing Newgate Lane will be retained for access to properties and    
cycle ways and walkways. 
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Are you aware that there is a proposal to build an  

Interconnector on the Daedalus site, close to you?     

What is it and what does it do? 

¶ It converts electricity to and 
from France to connect with our 
National Power Grid. 

 
¶ It is needed as the UK shuts down 
coal and oil power stations, such 
as Calshot near Fawley and  at 
times we need to buy in power to 
keep the lights on (France has 
built new nuclear power stations  
which    continue to work when the 
wind is not turning our wind     
generators or the sun is not shin-
ing on our solar panels.) 

 
¶ It is absolutely massive (22      
metres high and covering an area 
equal to four football pitches) to 
house the huge inverters and 
transformers in a fully controlled 
environment. 

Questions & concerns é.  
 
¶ Where will it go in Daedalus? Near 
the Peel Common roundabout 

 
¶ Why is it being built in our     
Strategic Gap between Fareham and 
Daedalus? It will reduce the Open 
Space and is on a site designated as 
bio-diverse in the Local Plan (proposed 
site indicated on the map to the left.) 

 

¶ Where to put it? Hampshire doesnõt 
want it at Chilling (on the coast       
between Warsash and Titchfield) and 
the developer claims Fawley is no   
longer an option. 

 
¶ Why Daedalus? It is thought   
Fareham Borough Council wants it on 
Daedalus as it will earn the Borough a 
reputed Ã10m bonus and Ã1m rent per 
year.  

 
¶ Other serious concerns are over 
health issues, noise and the threat to 
aviation and businesses in Daedalus 
and Lee-on-Solent. 
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Pros: It is essential to keep the UK lights on (unless we build our own nuclear, gas, 
tidal or other 24/365 power generators.) 

 

Cons: A massive building that will dominate the skyline in the Strategic Gap and 
ôGatewayõ to Lee-on-Solent with some very serious impacts éé  

 

¶ Long term health effects reportedly unknown, but ask those folk who live near 
power lines or look on the internet at ôhealth effects of electro-magnetic energy.õ Or 
look at the known effects of electromagnetic radiation on fertility. How is this going 
to affect local people, schools, colleges, businesses and visitors?  Also ask, do I want 
to live near this or pass it every day on my way to school, college or work?  

 

¶ It is likely to be noisy. Even the National Grid admitted it has òésignificant    
levels of audible noiseó.  Reports from other interconnectors indicate noise levels at 
90dB. (this is comparable with truck trafficó). 90-95 dB is also the level at which 
òsustained exposure may result in hearing lossó. Peel Common houses are only 100   
metres away and will experience this 24/7; what will it sound like or how far will the 
noise carry in the dead of night? 

 

¶ Its location at Daedalus with cables in and out to sea is more expensive than   
siting it in the National Gridõs preferred location at Chilling or the alternative         
industrial site at Fawley, the latter already having a connection to the National Grid.  
A Daedalus location will cost us all more on our electricity bills than either the 
Chilling or Fawley alternatives. 

 

¶ The viability and safety of the Airfield may be impacted by such a huge building 
so close to the runway and other electro-magnetic effects may make it unsafe for 
some aircraft.  

Portsmouth Naval Gliding Club, a successful operator at Daedalus for 50 years, may 
not be able to use the airfield due to potential wind eddies from the massive           
interconnector. Atlas helicopters is already moving out and other operators are 
known to be uneasy about the future. 

 

¶ The Enterprise Zone at Daedalus was aimed at job creation. This project will 
consume the area of four football pitches but only generate about 3 jobs, once built. 

 

¶ The building will be so immense that it cannot be effectively screened and     
National Grid claims that it cannot be lowered. If you want an idea of how big it is 
likely to be, look at the Drystack Building at Trafalgar Wharf, Portchester Φ 

 

 
Meeting with National Grid and Caroline Dinenage 

The Chairs of Hill Head Residentsõ Association, Lee-on-Solent Residentsõ Association and 
Peel Common Residentsõ Association met with our MP and National Grid giving a           
consistent message about their concerns over the proposal.  
 

National Grid claimed that Daedalus is their only option.  Interconnectors at the Isle of 
Grain, Aldington, Kent and one under construction at Richborough, Kent are all well away  
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from any housing - the Daedalus proposal is the exception. 

 

Supported by your local Councillors, Lee Residents and the other two Residentsõ           
Associations do not support IFA2 being built at Daedalus near educational facilities, 
businesses and an operational airfield. They would urge local people to make their views 
known by letter or email and to attend the next consultation round due in March, to   
complete feedback forms to ensure their voice is heard. Please spread the word to your 
friends and family and ask them to make their concerns known. 

 
Options: Ask: 

¶ the National Grid seriously to reconsider Fawley as it is    
already an industrial site with a connection to the grid. 

¶ Hampshire County Council to consider building the           
Interconnector a little further inland at Chilling but away 
from housing. 

¶ the National Grid to look at alternative sites further east 
or west along the coast? 

 

Call to Action 

 

Please write or email your MP and the National Grid with a copy to local 
Councillors. Contact details are: 

 

National Grid- The IFA2 Project Director, Morris Bray  

Email morris.bray@nationalgrid.com  

Via the website http://www.ifa2interconnector.com/contact/  

Writing to Community Relations Team,  

FREEPOST RTRB-LUUJ-AGBY, (IFA2 Interconnector) c/o PPS Group, Sky Light City 
Tower, 50, Basinghall Street, London, EC2V 5DE. 

 
Caroline Dinenage MP 

email caroline.dinenage.mp@parliament.uk  

Or write to her at 167, Stoke Road, Gosport, PO12 1JQ.  
 

Local Gosport Councillors, care of John Beavis 

Email john.beavis@gosport.gov.uk  

Or write to him at 28, Kings Road, Lee-on-Solent, PO13 9NU 

 
The local Press is always interested in public concern stories, so do write to the News 
and Gosport Globe to express your concerns. 

 
We suggest you: 

¶ stress that Daedalus is not a suitable site for the Interconnector on the grounds éé. 
(use those from the list above and/or add your own).  

                                                                                                                               Cont/é. 

mailto:morris.bray@nationalgrid.com
http://www.ifa2interconnector.com/contact/
mailto:john.beavis@gosport.gov.uk
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¶ Ask that alternative sites are considered for the sake of local residents (to Caroline 
Dinenage and local councillors you could say òfor the sake of your electorateó) and the 
long term benefit of the community.  

 

Although IFA2 is in the Borough of Fareham, all of Daedalus comes under the Gosport MP. 

  

If, as intended by the National Grid, the proposal is submitted as a planning application   
after the next consultation round you would then need to lodge objections to Fareham  
Borough Council as part of a public consultation in the planning process. 
 

Thank you for your support 

Martin Marks OBE, Chair Lee-on-Solent Residentsõ Association. 
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HEALTH UPDATES 
 
Lee- on- Solent GP Practices 
For the benefit of anyone reading this who is new to the area, I thought Iõd explain that 
Lee is served by two NHS GP Practices. They are housed within the same building, but are 
completely separate businesses, with their own entrances, waiting rooms and management 
staff.  
Both practices have informative websites. Their news can also be followed on Facebook 
and twitter. 
 
News from Dr Beale and Partnerõs Practice at Manor Way Surgery 
Dr Beale established this practice 25 years ago.  A new nurse practitioner, Nicola, has 
been appointed and she started work at the beginning of February. Her role will include 
seeing patients who phone requesting an urgent appointment. In due course, her role 
might expand to include home visits for routine reviews for less mobile patients, thereby 
freeing up the doctorsõ time to attend to patients with more complex needs.  
 
News from the Health Centre from Dr Bell and Partnersõ Practice 
Dr Bell has led this Practice as Senior Partner for many years.   Mr Ray Ewen has been 
the Practice Manager here for 12 years, steering the practice through periods of change. 
He is currently training up his deputy, Nicky, to take over the role in May, when he will 
stand down. Several new members of administrative staff have recently been appointed 
to ensure the smooth running of the practice, to support the doctors and improve the   
patientsõ experience.   
 
Training days 
Four times a year all the GP Practices in Gosport meet together for training. On these  
occasions, the Practices all close for the afternoon. Patients needing a doctor will need to 
use the out of hours service by calling 111 if itõs less urgent, or 
999 if itõs an emergency. The next training date is 16th June 2016 
from 13:00. 
 
Accidents in the High Street 
Some may have heard recently of two separate incidents in Lee 
High Street where people were injured following falls and had to 
wait a very long time for the ambulance to arrive. It is likely that 
there was a very high demand for ambulances on both occasions, 
but I will try to find out if there were any other factors          
contributing to the delay.  
 
Defibrillator at St. Faithõs Church 
A defibrillator has been installed on the wall at the western end of 
the church facing the car park. Being outside, it can be accessed 
24hrs a day. This has been made possible through fundraising and 
grants from local HCC Councillors Burgess and Carter. 
 
However, you do need to have a mobile phone to call 999 to be given a code 
to release it from the wall. The Ambulance Service will stay on the line and 
further help will also be offered. Instructions will be given on how to use 
the defibrillator whilst CPR is being  carried out on the patient.  
 
There are clear instructions to be followed in case anyone has need of it.  
 
Caroline Hodkinson  
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MEMORY CAF£ 

Home Instead Fareham is working in partnership with Age   
Concern Hampshire to run a new Memory Cafe for older people 
with dementia and their carers. 

So the obvious question is what is a Memory Caf®?  

 It is a place which offers, in an informal setting help, support, information  

Abdominal aortic aneurysm screening 
The aorta is the main blood vessel that supplies blood to your body. 
It runs from your heart down through your chest and abdomen. As 
you get older, the wall of the aorta can become weak. It can then  
expand and develop into what is called an abdominal aortic aneurysm 
or AAA. The condition is most common in men aged 65 and older. 
Large aneurysms can be very serious. The wall of your aorta can get 
very weak and burst. If this happens, your chance of surviving is 
about 20%. Surgery to repair large aneurysms is 97% to 98%       
successful. 
 
Men are around 6 times more likely to have an abdominal aortic aneurysm than women. 
You are also more at risk if you smoke, if your brother, sister or parent has or has had 
an AAA or if you have high blood pressure.  
 
Men should automatically be offered a screening when they become 65 but, as this is a 
relatively new programme, some older men will not have been screened. If you are over 
65 and have not had a screening, you can book one by calling 02381 206 279. A screening 
usually takes less than 10 minutes and is done at local venues including in Gosport. 
 
Surgery Signposters 
A new òSurgery Signposteró service is now available to help put people in touch with   
voluntary and community services to improve their wellbeing (e.g. social clubs, support 
groups, fitness advice and befrienders). The hope is that this ôsocial assistanceõ will help 
people become knowledgeable and confident about how they can best manage their 
health conditions (physical or mental) and feel better overall as a result.  
 
There are something like 80+ voluntary organisations in Fareham and Gosport that in 
some way assist our health services. Knowing who they are and how to contact them is 
difficult ð hence the need for trained ôexpertsõ to point us in the right direction! These 
Surgery Signposters are volunteers who undergo training to become aware of all the  
voluntary organisations and community services which might help patients.  
 
Please note their role is to point the way to a relevant service and not in any way to give 
clinical advice. There are currently about 10 trained individuals who are based in the 
Waterside practice in Gosport (10 is the minimum number required to allow 1 per half 
day shift through the week). Although its base is Waterside, this is a service that is 
available to any Gosport resident, including Lee-on-Solent (and if this pilot scheme is 
successful then the intention is to roll out the service to as many practices as possible).  
Access can be via your GP or you can self-refer and ask for an appointment direct ð just 
phone the Waterside practice reception desk on 023 92 583344 to arrange an            
appointment.  Itõs normally best to ring after 12:00 Monday to Friday. 
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ALVER VALLEY COUNTRY PARK. 
 

Car parks 
As many of you will have noticed, work has now commenced on the new car park 
off Cherque Way and it is expected to be complete by the spring. Work has also         
commenced on a new car park, paths and cycleway off Grange Road near the BMX track.  
 
There will be no charges for using these car parks before 10:00 a.m. or after 6:00 p.m. 
The proposed charges during the day are 80 pence per hour or Ã5 for the day. An annual 
permit will also be available (currently Ã70 a year) so regular users can benefit.  This  
permit is called a Leisure Permit and replaces the previous Seafront Car Parks permit. 
This means that existing holders of this permit can use the Alver Valley 
car parks. Funding has come from Gosport Borough Council, the Solent 
Local Enterprise Partnership and HM Government's Local Growth Fund. 
 
Proposed play area 
Gosport Borough Council is currently carrying out a survey relating to a 
proposed major play facility within the Alver Valley Country Park which 
would be constructed over the next eighteen months.  
 
The proposal is to locate the facility on the west side of the Country Park, close to 
Cherque Way and the new car park. The proposal includes a younger childrenõs play area 
for the under 5õs and an Older Childrenõs Play Area that would be broadly zoned into two 
areas.  
 
Other developments 
It is hoped to extend the BMX track in order to maintain its European   
status. A small Pump track will also be built for youngsters. 
 
Cattle have been introduced to enclosed areas to graze the land.   
There will be a red, amber & green ôtraffic lightõ system to guide dog walkers.   Most of 
the Park will be designated green where dogs may run free.  During the bird nesting    
season these areas will be designated amber and dogs will have to be on a lead. Childrenõs 
play areas will be red where dogs will not be  allowed. 

and activities for people affected by memory problems, their carers, families and friends. 

It operates on a ôdrop-inõ basis and is free. It gives those attending the chance to           
exchange experiences and information, receive practical information, emotional support and 
the opportunity to be involved in activities of their choice. 

Lee-on-Solentõs Memory Caf® will be at the Methodist Church Hall on the High Street and 
will operate on the first Thursday of every month from 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. Our next 
event is Thursday, 3rd March. 

We are in the process of developing our programme of activities for the year and are very 
keen to have feedback from all those who come along. Of course, if you just want to drop in 
for a chat, a cup of tea and a piece of cake please feel free; the activities are not        
compulsory! 

Any questions? Please do call John or Janine at Home Instead,  

Fareham on 01329 282 469. 
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Home Overall Safe Effective Caring Responsive Well led 

Canford Manor No inspection since new ownership 

Care Mgt. Kings Rd. 
O  

G G 
O  

G G 

Chesterholm Lodge G G G G G RI 

Glen Heathers RI RI RI G RI RI 

Warren Residential RI RI RI G RI RI 

Shangri La RI RI RI G RI RI 

CARE HOMES IN LEE 

There are a number of care homes in Lee registered with the Care Quality Commission 
(CQC) which rates homes on five criteria. Is the service safe?  Is the service effective? 
Is the service caring? Is the service responsive?  Is the service well-led? 
  
We have previously mentioned some homes that have had CQC inspections and now show a 
summary of the results of a number of homes. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

O  = Outstanding, G= Good, RI = Requires Improvement. I= Inadequate 

HAMPSHIRE FIRE AND RESCUE SERVICE 

HCC Councillor, Chris Carter, Chairman of Hampshire Fire & 
Rescue Authority has provided this update: 
  
Over the past 24 months, in consultation with staff, a     
project has focused upon how best the Hampshire Fire & 
Rescue Service (HFRS) can deliver new and improved         
capabilities, fully utilising the skills of frontline crews and 
embracing the latest technology. 
 
Draft proposals were formulated for all 51 operational fire stations which would enable a 
more effective and efficient response to the various incident types, focusing resources in 
the areas of greatest risk. 
 
These proposals have been subject to thorough public consultation which has been         
independently facilitated by Opinion Research Service. 
I am grateful to all HFRS employees, stakeholders and the public for taking part in the 
consultation. It was clear to see how passionate people are about the Fire Service and 
this has been particularly so here in Gosport.  
 
As a result of the consultation changes have been made for Gosport fire station based 
upon specific proposals put forward by operational personnel. Graham Burgess and I      
received these proposals very early in the consultation period and we are pleased that 
this change has been possible. 
 
Gosport will have an immediate response establishment of 22 fire-fighters supported   by 
an on-call establishment of 10 full time equivalent posts. This will support a flexible   
crewing model that will enable there to be an immediate response with a crew of 4 during 
all periods of the day and night. This will also provide additional flexible cover for      
Community safety activity.   The final report came before the Fire Authority on the 24th 
February. There was a lengthy and constructive debate with the proposals agreed by an 
almost unanimous vote.                                                                                        Cont/é. 
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FUNDRAISING 2015ñBOOST Events and Talks 
 
A net contribution of Ã436 was raised from BOOST Events. Donations given at Heritage 
Walks and six talks to groups amounted to Ã151, making a total of Ã587. 
 
Very many thanks to the helpers at these events and also to all of the stall holders at the 
BOOST Events.  
All in all, fundraising was very successful throughout the year. 

BRITISH HEART FOUNDATION -  Wear It, Beat It -  Red Month 

Once again I organised a raffle, donations and a competition to raise funds for the above. 
 
Local businesses, groups and individuals donated prizes for a raffle held at the LRA BOOST 
Event on the 17th February. A big thank you to all the businesses and individuals who       
supported the raffle which had 31 prizes, all of which have been collected or delivered to 
the winners. 
 
Together with donations from a number of Lee professional businesses, the total amount 
raised this year was Ã403.    
   . 
Ray Harding 

I now look forward to a phased implementation which I am confident will deliver new and 
improved capabilities for the future. 
 
 Further information is available on the HFRS website (www.hantsfire.gov.uk).  
  
C R Carter, Chairman HFRA  
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PLANNING  

Gosport Borough local plan 2011- 2029 
The GBC Local Plan 2011-2029 has now been approved and printed. 
Alongside the Local Plan, there are Supplementary Planning        
Documents (SPDõs) covering Design Guidance, Daedalus, the Marine 
Parade Area of Special Character and Parking. 
 
These SPDõs are all supported by background papers and are linked 
to policies in the Local Plan, and anyone objecting to a Planning    Application may also 
need to refer to these documents particularly the Design Guidance.  All can be viewed on 
GBCõs Planning section of its web site. 
 
The Community Infrastructure Levy: Draft Charging Schedule 
GBC has also received the recommendations of the Examinerõs Report on the Draft 
Charging Schedule which has subsequently been approved.  The Inspectorõs reports for 
both documents can be viewed on the GBC website.  This means there will be a ôLevy 
chargeõ on certain developments according to size and location, Section 106 charges will 
still apply in specific cases.   
 
47, Marine Parade East (next door to the Sailing Club) 
An application has been submitted to demolish the existing building and plans for        
redevelopment for 8 Flats with associated car parking have been approved. 
 
The Former HSBC Bank 
This has been sold. The flats are being rented through Eckersley & White. There is no 
further information with regard to the ground floor of this building. 
 
Barratt Homeõs Seacrest Gardens 
The 101 Houses on the Daedalus site are nearing completion. 
GBC Planning Officers are still working with the Site Manager 
to develop a satisfactory Landscape Plan. 
 
Lee Residentsõ Association continues to meet with the GBC Officer to monitor the  
planting of trees and plants. Local residents raised concerns which the GBC Planning   
Officer is addressing with    Barratt Homes to ensure that all appropriate works,         
including planting etc. are completed. 
 
Manor Way Field (Former Daedalus Sports Field)   
This field, which is designated as community òOpen Spaceó in the Local Plan, has been 
purchased by GBC.  
The next step is that the GBC Community Board will be consulting with local residents as 
to its future use.   Open Space can include such things as parks, allotments or childrenõs 
play areas. 
 
Sailing Club, Marine Parade East  
The Sailing Club has now appointed a new developer for the Club plus 9 
Flats.  Both members of the Clubõs committee and the developer have had 
pre-application discussions with the planning department at GBC. the     
proposed building has changed considerably from the previous plans. 
Once the plans are drawn up, we will view them and offer to arrange a meeting with 
Seaview Court residents.  The planning application is due to be submitted to the        
Regulatory Board shortly. 
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Canford Manor, Manor Way 
Gates have been put in on Broom Way for access to the development of the existing Care 
Home.  Planning permission for vehicular access for construction traffic has been         
approved for a temporary period of 18 months.  GBC currently has approved a Variation 
of Condition to the original planning application for an increase in the height of the    
building in order to accommodate a lift.   
 
The Bun Penny, Manor Way 
The plan for an extension to the houses near the Bun Penny has been re-submitted and is 
for a single storey to the rear of the building, a single storey at the side/rear and a      
re-siting of an outbuilding. 
 
GBC planning department has some concerns over car parking although, according to a 
parking study, there will be 34 spaces and over the last 6 month period that capacity has 
only been reached twice. We will be looking at this concern. 
 
Fine Cars 
We are aware that there are some parking issues around Fine Carsõ    
garage. We met with a resident and Cllr. John Beavis to discuss         
concerns. John advised that if any parking is causing an obstruction or 
there is parking on the pavement you should ring the 101 number to     
report the incident. If you have a mobile phone you could take a picture 
to retain as evidence as it may help in any follow up.  You will note from 
the Police  report that the police and traffic warden are 'on the case'. 
 
Newlands 
This proposed development is to the south of Longfield Avenue and west of Newgate 
Lane.  
 
A planning application for 1,550 dwellings was submitted in March 2014; a second          
application for 1,000 homes was submitted but was 
not accepted because Fareham has found an error 
and has rejected it. 
 
We understand the developer, following           
consultation with local residents, is now proposing 
to resubmit the application with 1,100 dwellings. 
This is another large local development that will 
undoubtedly bring significant infrastructure    
pressures including to roads, schools and health 
services. 
 
With the amount of small infill and other           
developments in the Gosport area over the past 
few years and the housing on the Daedalus site, all aspects of the local infrastructure are 
already under great pressure and are failing to deliver what residents have the right to     
expect. 
 
If a revised planning application is submitted for Newlands we will be objecting to it as 
we remain very concerned about the impact to the local infrastructure, including Newgate 
Lane.     
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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 
The Annual General Meeting will be held on Tuesday, 22nd 
March in the Methodist Hall, High Street at 7.30p.m.          
Admission is for paid-up members only, so please remember to 
bring your membership card, as you will need it to vote.   
  

Subscriptions can be renewed and new members registered at the door on the night.   
  
At the AGM we will be reviewing the last year and updating you on whatõs happening in Lee
-on-Solent. We will also have a talk about the early days of Daedalus. 
  
If you would like to serve as a committee member or want to nominate someone, please 
contact our Honorary Secretary, Pam Ingram, 28, Grayson Close, Lee-on--Solent, PO13 
8BH. We would be delighted to have new committee members and if you would like to   
discuss informally what is involved, please call  - Martin Marks on 023 92 550698. 

NEWS FROM LEE INFANTSõ SCHOOL 
 
What a great start to the year! Do you follow the life of our school 
on Facebook? 
Every week we celebrate day-to-day life in school as well as special 
events with our parents and the wider community. Here are just a 
few posts from our Facebook page:  
 
We came back from the Christmas holidays dressed as our favourite 
pantomime characters and joined together for a performance of òBeauty and the Beastó. 
The children all loved the opportunity to watch a professional show in our own school and 
they looked so amazing in their costumes. They then spent the week on work related to 
the theme of òBeauty and the Beastó.  
 
In the first assembly of the term, all the children made a New Yearõs resolution. They 
agreed that they would aim to be Star Readers. This would mean 100% of children  
reading at home at least 3 times a week. We encouraged the children to go home and 
share their resolution with their grown-ups. At the end of the first week the whole 
school celebrated 251 children being Star Readers (with only 7 who didnõt quite get 
there). The following week, having been reminded by Mrs Roche of their resolution, and 
with the opportunity for some children to do further reading in school, we did it! All our 
children were Star Readers. The whole school celebrated in assembly. Every week, to 
recognise the achievement of being a Star Reader, all Star Readers handed their name 
in and a child from each year group was selected and awarded a book. As the term has 
gone on, the children have continued to remember their resolution and are doing        
fantastically.  
Mid-way through January, our Year 2 children got the opportunity to travel to        
Chichester and watch the Southern Pro Music Childrenõs Concert at the Chichester   
Festival Theatre. It was an opportunity for the children to experience live music in a 
world class venue. After the event, Oliver commented òI liked it when the music was 
part of the story and I thought the conductor was amazingó. Josh, who volunteered to 
go up on stage said, òI was chosen to play a big drum. I was a bit nervous about playing 
on stage but it was amazing to play the biggest drum ever!ó The children behaved            
impeccably and were a credit to the school.  
In the Reception year the children have been reading lots of stories about pants. One 
day they found a giant pair of red pants in school. They began to think of ideas of where 
the pants could have come from and who they could belong to. Were they alien pants,  
pirate pants or dinosaur pants?  The Year groupõs learning has been guided by their   
ideas and each class selected a different ôpantsõ related story to explore.  
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This term our School Council has been very busy representing its peers in various events 
in school. At the start of February, the School Council, Mrs Gibbons, our School Cook, Mrs 
George, Mrs Dewey and representatives from Hc3S joined together for lunch. The      
purpose of the lunch was to taste new meal options for future menus and to give feedback 
on the current menu. In preparation, the children had surveyed their classmates. The   
ideas that the children shared will form part of Hc3S (Hampshire County Council Catering 
Services) menu planning in the future. Koryn, from Hc3S, was very impressed with the 
preparation they had done and how well they behaved.  
 
Also this term, we have taken part in the national Sing Up Big Sing on 3rd February. 
Across the country schools came together and joined in singing ôOne and a Millionõ. The 
children have been practising for weeks with Mrs Crane, our Specialist Music teacher in 
assemblies. Often when they have been singing, visitors and grownups from around the 
school have been drawn to the hall to listen; it has even been known to braise a tear or 
two! You can look online to see all the different events up and down the country 
#singupday. 
 
Just before we finished for Half term, 11 Year 1 pupils took part in the Invasion Games 
Festival organised by our PE Specialist, Miss King. The children represented our school at 
the event, hosted by Bay House School, with Miss Brett and Miss Crampton who          
commented òWe were very proud of how well they represented the school and they      
collaborated brilliantly, supporting one anotheró.  
 
Finally, our Governing Body has a vacancy for a Co-opted Governor. Could you be a school 
Governor? Could you volunteer your time to make a positive contribution to childrenõs     
education?  If you are interested, please contact the school office on 02392 551767. We 
would love to hear from you. You can keep up to date on school activities at  
www.los-infants.co.uk  

LEE JUNIOR SCHOOL RESULTS 

In last yearõs July Newsletter we commented on the poor performance of the Junior 
school. The then Chair of Governors pointed out that, though the results were worse than 
the national and Hampshire averages and worse than other local schools, they were above 
the minimum level required by government. He also pointed out that the children were 
about to take new tests ð and we assumed from this he expected an improvement. 

The table below shows the latest statistics. Sadly, the number of children at Lee Junior 
School achieving level 4 or above in reading, writing and maths has dropped by 2%        
compared to 2014 and is significantly lower than the other local schools and the national   
average. 

 Percentage achieving level 4 in reading writing and maths 

 2013 2014 2015 

National average 75 78 80 
Hampshire average 78 82 83 

    

Lee Junior School 81 74 72 

Crofton Anne Dale 85 88 88 
Crofton Hammond 75 92 84 

Gomer 83 88 80 

Peel Common 76 67 82 
Siskin 77 80 90 

http://www.los-infants.co.uk
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There is a new Chair of Governors, Chris Lloyd, and he has commented as follows: 

 
¶ staff and governors at Lee-on-Solent Junior School are pleased to report that        
rigorous application of the School Improvement Plan has resulted in a significant    
percentage increase in progress for Key Stage 2 maths and reading.  

 
¶ while it is true that the number of children achieving level 4 in all three areas of   
reading, writing and maths at the end of Key Stage 2 dropped by 2% in 2015, it should 
be understood that this figure is a combined figure for all three areas of learning.  

 
¶ last year the results for reading and maths improved significantly but the results for 
writing were not as good as we would have liked to have seen. This resulted in a lower 
overall combined percentage for the three areas.  

 
¶ writing is a priority area for improvement on the School Improvement Plan and early 
analysis of in-year tracking this year indicates that good progress is being made.  

 
¶ data is an important aspect of understanding a schoolõs needs and shaping future       
direction. The Key Stage 2 data for reading, writing and mathematics shows continuing 
progress and a further improving picture.  

 
However, there is much more to a thriving school community than the data from past    
pupils.  
 
Both Lee-on-Solent Junior and Infant schools are an important part of the local         
community. The children are at the very heart of everything we do. We strive to provide 
the very best broad and balanced education for all and we recognise that childrenõs     
emotional wellbeing is an indicator of their ability to access learning.  
 
In the interests of all our childrenõs education and welfare, both schools work              
collaboratively in a number of ways and celebrate successes jointly.  
 
For a number of years now both head teachers have held regular strategic meetings to 
support improvements across both schools. We have:  
 
¶ implemented a comprehensive Year 2/3 transition programme which ensures            
continuation of childrenõsõ learning when moving from the Infant to the Junior school, 

 

¶ liaised closely to provide support across the community for 
families, 

 

¶ shared some key staff roles across both schools, 

 

¶ shared governor training and staff training, 

 

¶ shared a site manager, 

 

¶ shared sports days/summer fairs/Christmas fairs,  

 

¶ shared each otherõsõ grounds/buildings for events.  
 
Most importantly, we have shared ideas in the interest of securing improved outcomes for 

                                                                                                                                Cont/.... 


